Low Impact Hydropower Institute

34 Providence Street

Portland, Maine 04103

Tel. (207) 773-8190  (  Fax (206 – 984-3086)
www.lowimpacthydro.org

November 14, 2005 
Robert Smet 

Environmental and Natural Resources Manager

Alcoa Power Generating Inc. – Hydro Division

PO Box 576

Badin, North Carolina 28009

Subject:
Certification of the Tapoco Project – LIHI Certificate No. 00018 
Dear Bob:

I am delighted to report that the Institute’s Governing Board has determined that the Tapoco Project, FERC No. 2169, meets the Low Impact Hydropower Certification Criteria.  An original Low Impact certificate will be forwarded to you once the Governing Board Chair and Secretary have executed it.

In reaching its decision to certify the Tapoco Project, the Low Impact Hydropower Institute’s Governing Board reviewed the application for certification, as well as the Application Reviewer’s report and the Staff report (copies of both the reports are available on the LIHI web site).  Both the Application Reviewer  and Staff  recommended that the project’s LIHI certification be extended by three years, based on its consistency with LIHI’s watershed protection criteria D (i.e., a buffer zone dedicated for conservation purposes [to protect fish and wildlife habitat, water quality, aesthetics and/or low-impact recreation extending 200 feet from the high water mark in an average water year around 50 - 100% of the impoundment], and for all of the undeveloped shoreline; or a fund that can achieve the equivalent). Natural resource agency staff confirmed that the applicant will meet the requirements of LIHI’s watershed criteria. The Governing Board agreed with the recommendation and voted to extend Tapoco’s certification by an additional three years.

The Board’s vote to certify the Tapoco Project as a Low Impact facility was unanimous.  There was one public comment on the application.  A July 29, 2005 letter to LIHI from an organization representing local homeowners, “The Friends of Lake Santeetlah,” urged LIHI certification of the project, commending both APGI and the parties to the Settlement Agreement for minimizing the project’s “impact… on the area.” LIHI received no other comment letters and therefore no party eligible to appeal the facility’s certification. As a result, we are able to issue the certification effective July 25, 2005.
The certification of the Tapoco Project facility is valid for eight years and will expire on July 25, 2013.  During the time the Tapoco Project is certified as low impact, you may market the  Tapoco Project facilities as a certified Low Impact Hydropower facility.  Certification by the Institute also makes the power produced from the Tapoco facility eligible for other “green” power certification programs.

It is your responsibility to maintain compliance with the certification criteria and to notify of us of any changed conditions relevant to the certification. This could include changes in agency recommendations, or changes in operations.  You will also be asked to fill out a short form each year to confirm compliance during the preceding year.  The Institute may also conduct occasional follow-up checks with you and/or relevant resource agencies to ensure that the  Tapoco  facility remains in compliance.  

I strongly recommend you review LIHI’s Certification Use Requirements (addressing the language to be used for describing a Low Impact Hydropower Facility for marketing purposes), our Compliance standards and the penalties for non-compliance, as well as current information about renewing your certification.  That information, as you know, is available at the LIHI website (www.lowimpacthydro.org ).  If you have any questions about any of those materials please call.  

If the Institute identifies a problem with the Tapoco Project’s compliance with the certification criteria, it will evaluate the situation and take any necessary actions.  In the case of non-compliance, possible responses include the suspension or revocation of the certification.  Factors to be considered would include the scope, duration, and intensity of any non-compliance, its effects on the environment, whether the violation was intentional or not, and whether or not there was a valid reason (e.g., public safety) for the non-compliance.  

Thank you again for your interest in the Low Impact Certification Program, and congratulations on securing Low Impact certification for the Tapoco.  I hope that Tapoco is the first of many Tennessee and North Carolina hydro facilities to become certified as Low Impact.  Contact me if you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

Fred Ayer, 

Executive Director

cc: 
Public files

PAGE  
1

